BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

August 25, 2016, 2016
Members Present


Members Absent

Others Present

Michael Ehrmann


Linda Heller


Rhonda Roth
Eva Bruns



Laura Teague


Traci Schrade
Dean Wingfield






Anna (Blake) Bryan
Heike Petersen






Louise Buchholz
Glen Sandquist

Kent Jostes

Rod Pelton

Jerri Spear (Phone)

Joe Kinney (Phone)
ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION – None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Motion was made and seconded (Bruns/Petersen) to accept and approve the minutes of the June 30, 2016 Board of Directors' meeting.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

AGENDA ADDITIONS: Revalidation Process Update 



       Public Forum Location




       Update on Transparency Bill



       Drainage Issue in Julesburg between the Day Service building and

         Museum

CORRESPONDENCE: None

FINANCIAL REPORT: A draft of the June 2016 financial report was verbally presented to the Board along with the July, 2016 financials by Finance Director Schrade. The 2015-2016 audits will be presented to the board in October.  Traci has no concerns as the July financials were still in the black. Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Pelton) to accept the July financial report as presented.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

OLD BUSINESS: Executive Director Roth updated the board on Revalidation process. All are completed and approved except for three Days Service Programs.  We received approval but then received a letters today that they needed some additional information for three of the five day services.  So as soon as they can make the changes ECS should have the Revalidation complete.
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Executive Director Roth updated the board on Senate Bill 16-038 for transparency requirements to Community Centered boards which went into effect August 10th.  ECS should be in compliance as all required information has been posted on our web site.
NEW BUSINESS:  Public Forum - Board member Wingfield mentioned that we haven’t had the forum in Julesburg.  All agreed and so the Public Forum will be held in Julesburg in April 2017.
Board member Sandquist mentioned that there is a drainage issue in Julesburg between the Day Service building and Museum which causes the museum to flood.  The Sedgwick County Commissioners are in the process of getting bids to correct the situation and will be asking ECS if they would help with the cost.  The decision to help was tabled until ECS has more information on the correction to the problem and what the bids for repair are.

Board member Petersen asked about the resignation of Case Manager Joni Congleton in Elbert/Lincoln County.  ECS is working on possibly hiring 2 part time Case Managers to cover, one for the Burlington area and one for the Limon area.  Melissa McCaffrey and Melissa Dassaro will be covering until the position is filled. 
Conflict Free Case Management – Susan Birch, Executive Director of Health Care Policy and Financing (HCPF) wrote a letter to the Joint Budget committee in regards to the proposed Conflict Free Case Management. We have not heard of any decisions. The draft proposal for the transition has been set for a three phase process with an estimated time of 4 to 7 years.  Discussion followed.
Rhonda asked to have a ratify vote for the increase in bid from $5260.00 to $8,500.00 that she emailed the board member for the Harris Bathroom repair.  Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Pelton) to accept the bid as emailed.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

Rhonda will be doing a presentation on October 8th for the ladies Guild of the Lutheran Church.  The Lunch and presentation will be held at Trinity Lutheran Church here in Sterling.
ECS will be hosting the Alliance meeting on September 21 & 22 in Sterling.  
Board Development: Anna Blake, Day Programs Director and Morgan County Residential Director, gave a brief overview of the Kelandy facility.  Work Services are provided at Kelandy and are designed to teach skills and techniques of work while clients earn compensation.  Along with the tour of the facility she showed the different items that are made and can be purchased by individuals and organizations.
Public Comments: There were no audience/public comments.

Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.
The September Board meeting will be September 29, 2016 to begin at 6:30 pm at DUFFIELD CENTER in Sterling Colorado.
